
 
 
 
 

 
August 8, 2010 
 
To:   Michael DiForio 
 National Operations Director 
 DoorStorm Enterprises 
 4371 Northlake Blvd., Suite 367 

Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410 
 
Ref: AAR of DoorStorm ULTRA/Batt Powered Impact Drive System. 
 
Dear Mr. DiForio, 
  Congratulations on your new cordless power driven system.  As with your other 
products, a job very well done in the design, development and overall usefulness of a new style 
breaching/forcible entry tool for fire service, law enforcement and military applications.    
 
Please find my comments on the system below; 
 

1. Quick set up and virtually no additional time to train new users on the system. 
2. Fast and safe initial door contact through the usage of the finger turned take up wheel. 
3. Fastest door breaches currently available in the US based on all other normally used 

techniques and devices. 
4. In terms of Batt life and longevity, we ran out of training doors prior to running out of 

power to the system (12 doors of various types). 
5. During my initial look at the system, I thought that the sound developed by the power 

system would cause problems but during scenario based operations, no “bad guys” were 
able to hear the system prior to the actual breaching of the doors. 

6. We did 6 vehicle trunk breaches with 100% success. 
7. The added safety of offset standing during breaching was great. 

 
I will maintain my first comments ref to your  DoorStorm ULTRA, at every opportunity I’ll provide 
my recommendation to purchase and use your products to all my students and departments we 
provide training for. 
 
If I can be of further assistance in the future, please call or email anytime. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rodney D. Ryan 
VP, Operations 


